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First Presbyterian Church    APPROVED:  1-17-23               
Bemidji, MN 
December 20, 2022 
 
The monthly stated meeting of the session of First Presbyterian Church was held in the Conference 
Room on December 20, 2022, at 1:00 pm.  The meeting was opened with prayer by Moderator, Pastor 
Chip Holt.  
 
ELDERS PRESENT CONSTITUTING A QUORUM: Donna Dickinson, Cheryl Hiltz, Linnea Mostad 

Terri Murray, and Gloria Phelps.  
 
QUORUM DECLARED 
 
ADOPTION OF AGENDA - MSP to approve  
 
MEETING MINUTES - MSP to approve the minutes from the November Session meeting.   
 
CORRESPONDENCE   

• Christmas card and donation from Marlene Zech 
• Thank you from Hope House for the use of the church’s fellowship hall for their 

Thanksgiving Dinner 
 
CLERK’S REPORT  
First Presbyterian Church, Bemidji, MN, Clerk’s Report - December 20, 2022 
Weddings: None  
Baptisms: None 
Deaths: 1 – Grace Privratsky  
New Members: None 
Return to Active Membership: None 
Request Transfer of Membership: None 
Removed from Membership Roll: 0  
Communion: December 4, 2022: 30 served 
Membership as of December 20, 2022: 67 
Sunday Worship Attendance:  
November 20th: 35 November 27th: 37 December 4th: 30 December 11th: 25  December 18th: 30 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT - Finances from November were reviewed.   
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 

• Administration/Personnel Chairperson: Donna Dickinson; Discussion was held 
regarding the hiring of an Office Administrator temp 

• Buildings & Grounds Chairperson: Terri Murray; The water heater was replaced. There 
is now hot water throughout the building. Waiting for a part so that a pump can be 
repaired; floors in the fellowship hall will be waxed over the holiday break; there is a 
noticeable difference in less spiders and cobwebs since pest control treatment. 

• Finance & Stewardship Chairperson: Cheryl Hiltz; Letters have been sent to those who 
have yet to pledge for 2023. Cheryl will begin working on the 2023 budget. 

• Adult & Christian Education Chairperson: Linnea Mostad; Seekers will end the 2022 
class on 12-21-22.  A new class will begin in February. 

• Outreach Chairperson: Linnea Mostad reported that First Presbyterians will serve at the 
Bemidji Food Shelf the 4th Friday in December. Meals on Wheels will be delivered the 
fourth week of January.  January’s 4th Sunday benevolence will be Village of Hope. 
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• Worship & Music Chairperson: Gloria Phelps; The Bell Choir is looking to start up again.  
Our organist, Joan, has agreed to direct. The Worship Committee is in need of members. 

•  
OTHER BUSINESS  

• Computer Committee: Chairperson: Cheryl Hiltz; no report 
• Kitchen Fellowship Committee: Session Contact Person: Cheryl Hiltz; no report 
• Nominating Committee: Chairperson: Cheryl Hiltz; The committee will be meeting soon 

to fill three vacancies on Session. 
 

NEW BUSINESS  
• A kitchen service list for 2023 was presented and discussed. 
• The annual meeting will be Sunday, January 29, 2023, following the service. 
 

Next Meeting:  January 17, 2023, at 1:00 pm. in the conference room.  Chip will moderate.  
 
MSP to adjourn with prayer at 2:35 pm. 
  
Respectfully submitted,           
 
 
Libby Underhill 
Clerk of Session 
 
 
 




